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Mr. Jeffery Diggins Sr. 
55120 Country Club Rd. 
South Bend, Indiana 46628 
diggins910@aol.com; miamoreoils@gmail.com  

 
 RE: Request for Honorary Street Sign – Three (3) Samuel Diggins Sr. St. 
 

Dear Mr. Diggins Sr.: 
 

At its September 10, 2024 meeting, the Board of Public Works approved the application 
for the temporary placement of three (3) signs in the name of Samuel Diggins Sr. St. at Olive St. 
& Delaware St., Warren St. and Delaware St. and Brookfield St. and Delaware St.. 

 
Pursuant to the application, a fee of $200 is required for each sign. Currently, there is an 

outstanding balance of $450.00. The payment should be made to the City of South Bend. Once 
this amount has been paid, the City will manufacture and install the signage at the designated 
location(s). Per the Board of Public Works new policy on honorary street signs (Resolution No. 
58-2022), the approved sign may remain in place for a period not to exceed Five (5) years. 

 
Please contact Denise Miller, Customer Service Coordinator, Street Department, at (574) 

235-5939 to coordinate the time and placement of the sign(s). 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

/s/ Theresa Heffner 
 
Theresa Heffner, Clerk 

            
 
 

 
 
Enclosures 
TH/hh 



INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS 

DATE: 

TO: 

July 17, 2024 

Kyle Ludlow, Engineering 
Chris Dressel, Community Investment 
Derek Erquhart, Fire Department 
Brad Rohrscheib, Police Department 

FROM: Theresa Heffner, Clerk 
SUBJECT: Honorary Street Sign Placement 

ORIGINAL NAME 
Olive & Delaware 
Warren & Delaware 
Brookfield & Delaware 

NEW NAME: Samuel Diggins Sr. St. 

CRITERIA FOR HONORARY STREET SIGNAGE IS LISTED IN BPW RESOLUTION NO. 58-
2022. PLEASE INSERT YOUR RECOMMENDATIONS IN THE APPROPRIATE FIELD 
BELOW FOR THE FOLLOWING CRITERIA: 

1. The signage does/does not constitute a public safety hazard or public nuisance.
2. The signage or feature would/would not interfere with normal City operations or services.
3. All application, petition, and fee requirements have been met.

PUBLIC WORKS: Favorable (T&L-Favorable) 

COMMUNITY INVESTMENT:  Favorable Recommendation 

FIRE: Favorable 

POLICE: Favorable recommendation 



September 10, 2024



































From: Mia Diggins
To: Hillary Horvath
Subject: Re: Honorary street sign
Date: Thursday, August 8, 2024 1:35:30 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Samuel Diggins Sr St

On Thu, Aug 8, 2024 at 1:05 PM Hillary Horvath <hhorvath@southbendin.gov> wrote:

Sounds good, Last I spoke with your husband we were talking about the length of the sign, did he decide on the
name.

 

It can read either Samuel Diggins Sr. St. or Samuel Diggins Sr. Dr.

 

Thank you,

Hillary

 

 

From: Mia Diggins <miamoreoils@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 12:59 PM
To: Hillary Horvath <hhorvath@southbendin.gov>
Subject: Re: Honorary street sign

 

Good afternoon, we will go with the 3 options you gave us, thank you so much

 

On Mon, Aug 5, 2024 at 10:41 AM Hillary Horvath <hhorvath@southbendin.gov> wrote:

yes

 

From: Mia Diggins <miamoreoils@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 10:34 AM
To: Hillary Horvath <hhorvath@southbendin.gov>
Subject: Re: Honorary street sign
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Can you please call my husband at 574-300-2079, hevfas a couple questions 

 

On Mon, Aug 5, 2024 at 10:28 AM Hillary Horvath <hhorvath@southbendin.gov> wrote:

 

Hello Mia,

 

I received advice from our traffic and lighting department who makes the sign, he suggested that we remove
the middle initial and switch to St. or Dr. instead of Blvd. He stated they have state standards on the sign,
and only allow it to be so long. So, if you agree it would read Samuel Diggins Sr. and you can pick St. or
Dr.

 

Sorry for the inconveniences,

 

 

Thank you,

Hillary

 

Hillary Horvath

Administrative Assistant
Department of Public Works

(574) 235-9251

hhorvath@southbendin.gov

City of South Bend
227 W. Jefferson Blvd., Ste. 1316
South Bend, IN 46601

 

Excellence | Accountability | Innovation | Inclusion | Empowerment
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